
Project Wrap-Up 
 

e-Bulletin #18 
 
In this bulletin I present the first of the research outcomes, which consists of two large banners which can be 
used to publicise and visually explain participatory modelling and our Hebden Bridge research approach.  I also 
briefly describe a process of wrap-up interviews which I will be conducting with participants who attended two 
or more of the workshops. 
 
 In this bulletin: 

 A sneak preview of the 
roadshow banners 

 Next steps for wrapping up 
the research project in 
Hebden bridge  

Banners for public display (each two metres tall) 
Before heading off to Portland, I completed artwork for two large pull-up 
banners to showcase our research in Hebden Bridge.  The first explains 
why we might want to use participatory modelling for understanding 
flood risk, and the second outlines the specific project we undertook in 
Hebden Bridge.  The intention is that they are used together at 
conferences, public meetings and events to publicise our work. If you 
would like to borrow them for such an event please get in touch. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What’s next? 
The next major outcome will be a summary report of our findings, and 
this will include insights from the interviews described on the left. 

Wrap-up interviews 
In the first week of July, I am 
planning to run a series of 
interviews with people who 
took part in at least two of 
the workshops run in Hebden 
Bridge.  The aim of these 
workshops is to investigate 
and record: 
 

 What you felt was 
achieved in the workshops 

 How it may have affected 
your thinking about flood 
risk and modelling 

 What you thought were 
the most/least valuable 
bits 

 How you think the process 
could be improved if it 
were to be used elsewhere 

 
The interviews will be 
informal and semi-structured.  
This means that there will be 
a series of questions to work 
through, but time will be 
given for discussion.  They will 
be conducted by myself and 
held somewhere that is local 
and convenient to you. 
 
Some of the interviews may 
be video-recorded so we can 
promote the approach to 
other communities that are at 
risk from flooding. 

Please can I encourage you to let me know your availability if you are 
willing to take part in the wrap-up interviews.  The more viewpoints I can 
get, the more representative any publications and reports will be. 
 
Shaun Maskrey   
shaun.maskrey@nottingham.ac.uk  07887 398337 


